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LNMC  MINUTES 
August 8, 2016
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Mark Lancaster 

             Chairman

Morris Sample 


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director
Bob Elliott 


Assistant Director
Dave Rochester


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Mark Lancaster. 
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the July 11, 2016 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Shoultz reported that this was a busy month; our Basin is now in drought stage 0, many complaints re: Wake Violations, buoy requests & complaints continue, meetings with CPD on Ramsey Creek and Jetton Park buoys and rafting ordinance, the no wake ordinance is nearing completion, the NC-DOT I-77 issue has required a lot of clarification and investigation, and he listed several boater education classes pending.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Brinzey submitted a detailed written report, and verbally announced that an additional officer has started training and 24/7 staffing is complete. Lake activity has decreased slightly this month, but that on some days all 3 vessels are on duty. The Department answered a wide range of calls this month, including marijuana and drug possession, unsafe boating, trespassing, and several drownings have required Police assistance.
Iredell County Sheriff
Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill reported there were 295 patrol hours on land, 486 hours on the water and 51 training hours this month. Also 309 property checks were made and 19 boats and 10 PWC’s inspected. 25 Calls for Service were answered. 
Catawba County
Officer Derrick Sawyer reported that there were 34 patrol hours on land, 364 hours on the water, and 52 citations were issued, mostly wake violations. Worked the “Navy Seal Swim”.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Scott Strickland reported that the drowning off of Slanting Bridge Road at 4AM was alcohol related, and that another 3 drownings were not boat or alcohol related. State-wide there has been a significant increase in drownings. . 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Chairman Lancaster presented Joe Kluttz a special plaque from the Marine Commission in recognition of all the work he has done for LNMC over the years. Then Mr. Kluttz reported that the lake level is 97.1 and the target is 98.0. The water temperatures have decreased slightly. The 11 lakes in the basin are at “Stage 0”, which is the first voluntary drought stage out of a total of 5 stages.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that the USCGA  this year to date had 158.8 patrol hours on the water, conducted 48 boat safety checks, and 13 on the water missions. The next boating safety class will be held on August 27, 2016.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Commissioner Morris Sample conveyed that to they have instructed 42 students last Saturday and are on track to educate about 200 students this year. This Month they hosted 128 youths to a day on the lake   held July 16, 2016.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec

No Report
Island Habitat Program
Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughn that they are going to build their own bird boxes this year rather than purchase them, so they will cut wood on August 15, and assemble them on August 20. They have also scheduled 300 button bush plantings for September.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
No Report
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported that a portion of the revenue from approximately 7,000 people who attended “Symphony in the Park” at Bailey Road, Cornelius would go to the Federation. Commissioner Wilson then described their 9th Annual “Shrimp & Oyster” event fund raiser at $100/ticket.
Comments from the Public:
1.) Ms. Annette Howell thanked the LNMC for all the wide range of activities they perform, then enumerated several concerns she had about the DOT-I-77 construction & EPA issues. 
2.) Ms. Tracy Presby also expressed her concerns about the DOT-I-77 causeway project, especially with respect to the High Pressure Transco Natural Gas Mainlines extending under the project.  
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Director Ron Shoultz thanked Captain Gus for his Boater Safety Reports and listed a number of buoys, markers and signs being worked on. A sailboat racing lane “keel buoy” was relocated.
Hydrilla Committee

No Report
Boater Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
Commissioner Sample reported that approval of “NOPKEHEE” charter out of the PYC; all paperwork has been submitted and approved and completed. 
No Wake Buoy
Director Shoultz reported that work is still continuing on revisions to the current procedures. 
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None, but one tabled pending policy modifications. 
Rafting Applications 
None 

Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
Ms. Virginia Mabry discussed the DOT I-77 Application, but had no formal presentation. The LNMC is the last of 14 agencies to review the project. Commissioner Sample had several questions about the bridge construction, markings and safety, as well as culvert inspections. These questions were addressed by an engineer with Sugarcreek Construction Co. Commissioner Gerke then asked follow-up questions about the culvert inspections. Commissioner Young then asked about the “Live-Loads” calculations. Commissioner Wilson then inquired about DOT responsibility for the gas lines passing under the project. Chairman Lancaster expressed concerns about the 30 year life of the culverts vs. the 50 year contract term. Ms. Mabry mentioned that there are several “new” products on the market which might repair the culverts from the inside. Commissioner Sample made a motion that the conveyance application be approved with the stipulation that DOT visually inspect the culverts every 2 years, a comprehensive inspection every 5 years, and report to the LNMC. Motion seconded by Commissioner Young. Vote to approve was unanimous.
Administrative Matters
None
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Lancaster.
.

